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Talking points for media interviews

How much control does the Town currently have over public art?

The simple answer is “a lot”. In fact, the Town has as much control now as it will after CHPAC is brought
under Town management. Since CHPAC meetings are open to the public and Town Council
deliberations are public, there are also many opportunities for citizens to voice opinions.

Although an independent 501c3, CHPAC follows the rules and regulations contained in the Town
Procedures Manual

Candidates for CHPAC Board Membership are proposed to the Town and Board Members are
appointed by the Town Council

Town appropriations for public art are made in response to a program proposal and corresponding
budget request submitted annually by CHPAC, discussed and approved by Town Council.

Funds under the approved budget are released every other month in response to CHPAC invoices to
the Town

CHPAC is held accountable to the Town Council for its expenditures. Financial reports are submitted
to the Town Finance Office quarterly throughout the year. A formal report, including a financial
report is submitted annually to the Town Finance Office at the end of each fiscal year. CHPAC is also
subject to audits like other Town departments

Has the Town Council decided to establish a Public Art Commission within the Town management in
order to exercise more control over public art?

The Town already has complete control over public art expenditures as detailed above.

In mid-2007, the Town established a joint Town/CHPAC committee to evaluate “various
administrative options for sustaining and improving Chapel Hill’s commitment to enriching our civic
environment through public art”

The committee recommended “that the Town Council create a new infrastructure, clearly identified
by purpose, budget and staff as a distinct but integral component of Town government, for
promoting, developing and implementing public art”. This has since been approved by the Town
Council

This move is a logical step in a continuum that began 15 years ago with the establishment of CHPAC
and in recent years has seen the approval of the Percent-for-Art Ordinance and the development of a
Contextual Plan that complements existing Town of Chapel Hill master plans and addresses potential
intersections among public art, redevelopment, new development, streetscape, cultural arts, social
services, recreational facilities, transit and public space

These actions culminating in the establishment of a permanent, dedicated unit in Town government
reflect visionary leadership by a Town Council that understands and endorses the importance of
public art to the development of a thriving, productive community.

How are Percent-for-Art projects managed and artists selected?

Percent-for-Art (PFA) projects are managed in accordance with the directives of the Percent-for-Art

Ordinance, which was adopted by Town Council in 2002.

o The Town decides which public development projects qualify for one percent for art and each
project must be approved by the Town Council. CHPAC then works with Town officials and
Town staff to draft plans for the PFA projects.



April 30, 2008
CHAPEL HILL PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION

o CHPAC prepares a call to artists, which is circulated to local artists and nationwide.
Artists are selected by the Public Art Review Committee (which comprises local arts
professionals, a representative of CHPAC, elected officials, Town staff and others) and
recommended for the approval of the Town Council at its public meetings.

o Implementation is managed jointly with the Town.

All PFA finances stay under the control of the Town and are not transferred to CHPAC.

Should calls for Percent-for-Art proposals be restricted to local artists?

The principal criteria in the selection of public artists for projects are artistic excellence and the ability
to realize a successful project. These criteria respect the interests of Chapel Hill’s citizens as well as its
artists.

Opportunities for our local artists would be severely limited if other U.S. towns and cities had a
policy of restricting eligibility to their local artists.

Public artists, who undertake major projects integral to new developments, require skills and
experience not generally found in studio artists or even sculptors. These include experience and
knowledge of architecture, landscaping and so-on, since the public art process involves extensive
interaction with architects, engineers, contractors and others whose needs must be met by the artist.
This experience is characteristic of the public artists like Larry Kirkland, Mikyoung Kim and Janet
Echelman who have been awarded contracts for large projects in Chapel Hill. Few North Carolina
artists qualify in this way and few have acquired the teams needed to implement these complex
projects from conception through installation.

These essential elements of success may explain why, of the 67 applications for the Art Area II
commission for the Lot 5 project, only three applicants were from North Carolina. North Carolina
artists had been strongly encouraged to apply and the RFQ was circulated through local, regional,
and state-wide artists’ networks in North Carolina. Of the four finalists for Lot 5's Art Area II
commission, one was from Chapel Hill.

What is CHPAC's response to the negative reaction of some to the large Percent-for-Art project
implemented at the Town Operations Center?

The TOC was an unusually large project the like of which comes around perhaps once in a lifetime.
The ‘one percent’ was thus an unusually large amount.

The Town's funding of TOC public art amounted to $258,342. This was supplemented by a grant of
$144,243 from the Federal Transit Authority and a $18,030 grant from the North Carolina Department
of Transportation

Funds identified for public art at the TOC followed the rules established in the Percent for Art
ordinance passed by Town Council. This states that the percentage is drawn directly from the
selected project’s construction budget, so if that percentage were not drawn for art it would be used
for the project’s construction in some other way. The funds would not be available for non-TOC
construction projects, such as improving the homeless shelter.

Does CHPAC ‘empower’ local artists?

Of a total Town appropriation of $150,000 for fiscal year 2007/2008, approximately 85 percent is spent
in the Chapel Hill/Triangle area
Most CHPAC programs involve local artists (Chapel Hill/Orange County/Triangle area)
o Artist in Residence (100 percent)
o Community Art Project (100 percent)
o Exhibitions (60 percent Chapel Hill/Orange County/Triangle; 40 percent regional or national). In
the past two years 42 Orange County artists were given feature exhibitions by CHPAC. The
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Orange County Artist Guild’s total membership is 117 artists, which suggests that the CHPAC

has recently showcased one third of the county’s artists.

Black History Month (100 percent)

Sculpture Visions (78 percent NC; 22 percent regional or national)

o Percent for Art: The Town has eight PFA projects that have either been completed or are in

various stages of development. Of these eight commissions, three were created by local artists.

¢ By mobilizing additional citizen volunteers and connecting artists with communities CHPAC has a
catalytic effect on the enrichment of the community through art

Is Chapel Hill’s public art cost effective?

e CHPAC Board Members are volunteers and commit long hours outside meetings to create and
manage CHPAC programs

¢ The Commission mobilizes additional volunteers from the community to assist in managing the
Community Art and Artist-in-Residence programs

e DPublic art is widely recognized as an economic tool that contributes to making a town an attractive
venue for businesses.



